
 

 

The Royal School, Wolverhampton 

Calculation Policy 

This guidance has been developed from the White Rose Maths Calculation Policy. It is a working document, which will be revised and amended 
as necessary to reflect our ever-evolving practice. Progression within each area of calculation is in line with the programme of study in the 2014 
National Curriculum. 

At The Royal School, we believe that every child has the potential to succeed in Mathematics. Through the three-phase planning approach, 
children not only develop the mathematics skills and understanding required for later life but also an enthusiasm for and fascination about 
mathematics itself. We intend to increase pupil confidence in mathematics so that they are able to express themselves and their ideas using the 
language of mathematics with assurance.  

The following calculation policy has been devised to ensure consistency in teaching mathematical concepts throughout the primary phase and is 
underpinned by the CPA approach: concrete, pictorial, abstract. Each year group is broken down into the four operations (addition, subtraction, 
multiplication and division). Within each operation are examples of models and images that can be used to promote teaching for mastery. 

Children are encouraged to find an appropriate method, which they can use accurately and with confidence. Over time, they will build a bank of 
mental and written strategies, which they will evaluate to calculate effectively. Although these methods will be modelled by staff, children 
should experience calculations in alternative forms and presentations to support their understanding of maths in other areas of the curriculum and 
the wider world. 

Our aim is for Royal mathematicians to independently apply all four strands of maths: practical investigation, written calculation, reasoning and 
problem solving and cross-curricular application. 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


